Guidelines for the submission of comments on draft International Standards for Phytosanitary Measures (ISPMs)

Standard setting procedures established by the Interim Commission on Phytosanitary Measures at its second meeting in October 1999 state that draft ISPMs are distributed by the Secretariat of the International Plant Protection Convention (IPPC) to FAO Member governments and Regional plant protection organizations (RPPOs) upon the recommendation of the Standards Committee.  Governments are provided 120 days to review the documents, consult on their content, and compile and submit comments to the Secretariat.
Following are guidelines for the submission of comments to ensure maximum benefit from the consultation process:

1. Governments are requested to submit only one set of comments for each standard.
2. Where diverse or conflicting suggestions are offered, the submission should indicate a clear preference by the government.

3. General comments on each standard should be clearly indicated as such.
4. All other comments should be identified for the specific text or concept to which they apply. For each comment on specific sections or concepts in the text, governments are requested to clearly indicate if the comment is considered to be
· editorial;
· translation;
· a technical or scientific problem;
· or a substantive comment on the content of the standard.
Governments may also organize comments according to each of these categories. This is to ensure that each comment is given proper consideration by the Standards Committee when all of the comments are reviewed.
5. All suggestions should be supported by an explanation of their purpose and alternative text should be proposed where appropriate.  It is essential that care is taken to ensure all comments and their rationale are clear.
6. Comments may be submitted to the Secretariat by e-mail to 

 HYPERLINK "mailto:IPPC@fao.org" 
IPPC@fao.org following the same guidelines as above.  Please indicate whether the e-mail submission is also being provided as a printed document.
Please note that comments from RPPOs are considered to represent the views of the organization which may be based on consultation within the organization.  Such comments are not however considered to represent the views of individual member governments unless specifically indicated as such by the government(s).
The Secretariat encourages submissions as early as possible to facilitate the timely compilation and analysis of comments for the Standards Committee.
Note: All public comments on the ISPMs should be channelled through the national official contact point for the respective countries. These official contact points can be found on the Web site http://www.ippc.int.
